
December 6, 2022 

 

The Honorable Kristina Roegner 

Chair, Ohio Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee 

 

RE: Letter of Support for Senate Bill 346 

 

Dear Chair Roegner, 

 

On behalf of the US Grant Homestead Association of Georgetown, Ohio, I am writing to urge 

the passage of Senate Bill 346; legislation that would establish April 27th as US Grant Day in 

Ohio. 

 

Our organization presented eleven events during 2022 celebrating the 200th birthday of US 

Grant. Our member organization, formed in 1972, celebrates the life, history, and legacy of 

Ulysses S. Grant, Lieutenant General of the Army and 18th President of the United States. He 

lived in Georgetown, Ohio 16 years longer than anywhere else. We also manage the Grant 

Boyhood Home and the Grant Memorial Schoolhouse for the Ohio History Connection. 

 

I appreciate the opportunity to lend our support for SB 346 which would establish April 27th as 

US Grant Day in Ohio. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Stan Purdy 

US Grant Homestead 


